PAUL BUNYAN RIDERS SNOWMOBILE CLUB
Minutes of the October, 2019 Meeting

Our October 8, 2019, meeting was called to order by President Dave Thomson with 27 members
present at Firelite Lounge. A motion was made by Tom Schroeder, and seconded by Patty Martin, to accept
the secretary's report from our September meeting as printed/posted on the website. M/C.

The Treasurer's report was given by Ron Schmocker Sr., and a motion was made by Ray Burandt, and
seconded by Brian Fitzpatrick, to accept the report as given. M/C.

Trail report:

Dave began with trail updates regarding what Bob Prasser, with help from Toby Warden, has been able
to get done by utilizing some members of Team Rubicon. Paul Bunyan Riders & Firelite ice donated the
freezer trailer and all ice needed for the 9 days Team Rubicon was in the area. Right now 100% of our trails
are open. Bob mentioned that there will be a lot of signing of trails to do as many of the signs have been
destroyed or lost due to damage and clean up. Some members are organizing to replace missing trail signs.
We have a trailer with signs and equipment to do trail signing but signing must be done according to the new
DNR Trail Signing Handbook. If you want to help contact Bob Prasser for assignments and instructions.
AWSC Director Report:

In the absence of Kurt, Dave highlighted items from information sent out in the Minutes of Oconto
County Snowmobile Alliance meeting of October 2, 2019. AWSC will again hold their ticket raffle. Tickets are
$100 apiece. Contact Kurt if interested in a ticket. AWSC workshops are October 25-27, 2019 in Appleton.
AWSC Youth (KAOS) Program:

In the absence of Pam, Dave highlighted items from the OCSA meeting minutes. At the AWSC
workshop the youth are collecting new SOCKS, MITTENS, and HATS to donate to the needy. Get
Donations to Pam.

Old Business:

Brian Fitzpatrick had club clothing at the meeting to sell. If you are interested in clothing, order forms
are on the website or contact Brian at 715-340-8824 for what is in stock. He also will take orders if we don’t
have your size in stock.

New Business:

Our Poker Run Books are out, and it runs through the Snow Fun Day on January 25". The seem to be
going well.

Diane Fitzpatrick asked for a volunteer to help her run the 2 Brat Fry’s at Supervalu this summer.
Supervalu does most of the work, we just need someone to open and close and workers for Friday, May 29,
and Friday July 17, 2020. Please contact Diane at 715-340-8824 or email paulbunyanriders@gmail.com.

Snow Fun Day volunteer sign up sheet was passed around. Please contact Diane to sign up for your
spot during one of the 3 shifts. 12:00 to 3:00; 2:30 to 5:30; or 5:00 to 8:30. We need meat raffle ticket seller,
Food table workers, Booze Basket and Packer Ball raffle sellers. Also let her know if you will donate an item.

The Door Prize of a “Buy one Get One” Fish Fry, donated by Firelite Lounge was won by Barb Vejvoda.
Thanks to Jenny for being a Business Booster Member, Poker Book Sponsor, and for hosting the meeting.

A motion to adjourn, was made by Dean Martin and seconded by Dennis Pommering. M/C.
The 50/50 raffle of $43 was won by Bob Burki
Next meeting will be at the Mulligan’s Sports Bar, on November 12, 2019 at 7:00 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Diane Fitzpatrick, Secretary
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